
City of Burley
City Council-Administrative Committee

May 6, 2022, 12 pm
Council Chambers Conference Room

Attendance
Janet Hansen
John Craner
Doug Manning
Casey Andersen
Jon Anderson
Carol Anderson
Mark Mitton

1. Request for SLFRF Funds for Mental Health



The committee talked about the news article 
and a history was given of Mental Health 
funding with the federal government.  

It was explained that if they put out an RFP for 
Mental Health funding that there would be 
several companies that would apply for the 
money.  It was explained that Simply Hope 
does not have any credentials and it would be 
hard to give the money to them if someone 
else that had the money came forward asking 
for the money. 

It was also explained that the ARPA money had
many possibilities of ways that money could be
spent.  It was felt that using the money for 
broadband would help more citizens in the city
by using the money to help with broadband.  

It was stated that there is a great need for 
money for mental health, but the city does not
feel equipped to give the money for that cause
and feels that it would be best to help the 
citizens of Burley best by using the money for 
broadband.  

2. SLFRF Funds for Broadband and review of Broadband RFP

It was explained that the City would like to put out an RFP for 
broadband and that the city would own the network but that the city 
would hire a third party to design, build and operate the broadband but 
the city would own the broadband.  

It was explained that the fiber would be put in first to have fiber to all of 
the city buildings and that the city could offer fiber to customers along 
the way from those connections.  Picking up these customers would 
help to generate the money to help in the operations of the broadband. 



The committee talked about other companies coming in with broadband
and how having competition is good for the citizens.  

It was discussed that the companies that are coming in could apply for 
the RFP and become partners with the city in the broadband.  It was 
explained that this would become a utility that the city could offer to the
citizens and a comparison was made from broadband to sanitation. 

 It was explained that the city could hire a contractor to do sanitation, 
however the city feels that they can do it cheaper and better than any 
contract and that broadband would be very similar.   

3. Five Acre parcel near wastewater plant

It was explained that a company Southern Fabrication has bought some 
land and wants to build a freeze-dried vegetable plant and a high-tech 
technology park.  The company is hoping to buy five acres from the city 
to complete the project.  It was recommended that the city sell the land 
to the company as the recognition form the technology park will be 
significant nationally and internationally.  

It was explained that the land would be conveyed to the BDA and then 
the BDA would sell the land to the company and then the BDA would 
convey the money back to the city.  



Meeting adjourns 12:47 PM.




